

March 14 2022 Wilson Town Board Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Wilson Town Board held on March 14 2022 at the town hall was called to order by Clerk Robin Jandt at 7:00 p.m.

Present were Supervisors Leon Bowman, Tony Chelmowski, Ernie Culp, Brian Calteaux and Chris Tarras Clerk Robin Jandt, Treasurer Carol Mueller, Zoning Administrator Pat Pawlowski and Fire Chief Josh Murphy.

Others Present: List is attached.

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

R.Jandt asked for motions for the Chair position. T.Chelmowski made a motion for L.Bowman and E.Culp seconded. Motion carried. T.Chelmowski will be Road Supervisor with C.Tarras back up on roads. E.Culp will be in charge of the Website, B.Calteaux will be in charge of Hall Rentals and Fire Dept. R.Jandt would like a motion to remove Nate Beyerstedt and Shelby Kammerer off the checking accounts. T.Chelmowski made a motion and C.Tarras seconded. All approved. T.Chelmowski also made a motion to have B.Calteaux get a Menards tax exempt card and E.Culp second. All approved.

The agenda was approved by E.Culp and seconded by C.Tarras. Motion carried.

The bills totaling \$14,902.71 were approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by C.Tarras. Motion Carried.

The minutes from the February 14 2022 meeting were approved by E.Culp and seconded by B.Calteaux. Motion carried.

P.Pawlowski would like to reimburse Dan Becker for a \$40 driveway permit that he does not need because his driveway is coming off of Hwy 43.

Road Report was given by T.Chelmowski the roads are getting greasy let's hope the frost comes out soon. Sweeping is ready to go as soon as it dries up. We have their insurance papers.

Fire Chiefs zoning request have been tabled for a while, Josh has had no time to work on them. Building expansion was discussed blue prints are being drawn up. The original plan of going out will not work because the drain fields are there. Another thought was build on to the grader shed and then remove grader and dump truck and bring them up and move everything else down there.

N.Beyerstedt discussed the American Rescue Plan Act. We originally were down to get \$130,000.00 but now they have redone the calculations so we might get \$210,000.00 it has to be used by December 2026. A small discussion took place and it was decided that Nate and Pat will work on it; J.Murphy will come up with some ideas. B.Calteaux things we should find an architecture to draw up the plans. Pat Becher was mentioned. J.Murphy will contact him. A small discussion took place idea's were thrown around. A suggestion was made to have a committee to work on the building. L.Bowman made a motion to have B.Calteaux, J.Murphy,P.Pawlowski and N.Beyerstedt and E.Culp seconded. All approved.

We are waiting on Blake Vandermoon to finish up the Anti Siphon device for the Fire Dept. Ben Klinger is working on the ID cards. The air exchanger we are waiting on, Horman's hopefully will begin in the next few weeks as long as it doesn't snow.

We got the new file cabinet, P.Pawlowski has been working on reorganizing them.

L.Bowman has called Styx's on the concrete but has not heard from him. Door's are going to be remeasured and then ordered.

The next public hearing will be March 21st from 7:00-8:30 it will be review WAIDA and do the Solar Panels for 2 residences in the township. The solar panels were discussed briefly.

R.Jandt will run the legal's for Rock bids and we will do them in April.

There is a chamber of commerce Ag meeting in Lewiston on Tuesday March 15th it was decided that L.Bowman and B.Calteaux will go. E.Culp made a motion to pay whoever decided to go and C.Tarras seconded. All approved.

The Special Election was discussed it will be May 24th.

The treasurer's report was approved by E.Culp and seconded by C.Tarras. All approved.

The budget was discussed briefly. Grader payments were discussed and what we owe. L.Bowman things we should pay it off we will discuss more next month. L.Bowman will get the balance from the bank.

The board of Equalization will be April 11th at 9:00. The house on Garvin Heights was discussed briefly.

The Annual Road Tour was discussed briefly. T.Chelmowski would like to wait until April hopefully it will be drier then. We will discuss more next month.

The website looks good there were some upgrades that were done. L.Bowman commented that we should put the Public Hearings and notices on the main page. B.Calteaux made a motion to have E.Culp do that and C.Tarras seconded. All approved. B.Calteaux would like to see us promote the website more a lot of people out there don't even know we have it. A small discussion took place.

C.Tarras had a residence ask when we will be sweeping Cross Street and patching it.

B.Calteaux has the tickets for the Chop Hop and they will be handed out at the Fire meeting next Tuesday. So far they have gotten \$10,000.00 in donations, volunteers are still needed. Just a reminder that the date is April 9th.

P.Pawlowski talked to Milestone and they will be bringing in the asphalt machine soon. A discussion took place on the permit they get every year for this. L.Bowman doesn't really think that is necessary. E.Culp made a motion going forward they will not need to get a permit and B.Calteaux seconded. All approved.

L.Bowman would like to see us get 4 Law books from MAT.

Phillip Heise bought Alison Plemmons place. Wendy Killen is the realtor for Phillip Heise who wants to sell the property now. L.Bowman told Wendy that if the septic has failed what needs to be done before it can be sold and hooked up to City water and sewer.

L.Bowman brought up high speed internet and a small discussion took place.

With no other business T.Chelmowski made a motion to adjourn at 9:25 and E.Culp seconded. All approved.

